
 

State of Rhode Island 

 

Department of Health 

 

   Three Capitol Hill 

Providence, RI 02908-5097 

 

TTY: 711 

www.health.ri.gov 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

September 28, 2018 
 

James E. Fanale, MD David F. Torchiana, MD 

President and CEO President and CEO 

Care New England Health System Partners Healthcare System, Inc. 

45 Willard Avenue 800 Bolyston Street, Suite 1150 

Providence, RI 02905 Boston, MA  02199 

  

 

Dear Drs. Fanale and Torchiana:  

 

The Rhode Island Department of Health (RIDOH) has received the request of the Care New 

England Health System and Partners Healthcare to process the conversion of Care New England as 

an expedited review, pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws § 23-17.14-12.1. 

 

RIDOH has reviewed and considered the materials submitted in your letters dated August 8, 2018, 

September 5, 2018, and September 20, 2018. Based on the information provided therein, RIDOH has 

determined that Care New England operates one or more distressed Rhode Island hospitals and hereby 

grants this request for expedited review. 

 

Please contact Michael Dexter at 401-222-2788 for any additional application requirements. 
 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Nicole Alexander-Scott, MD, MPH 

Director of Health 

 
cc:  Effie J. Chan, Esq. (via e-mail) 

 John R. Higham, Esq. (via e-mail) 

 Stephen Morris, Esq. (via e-mail) 

Charles W. Normand, Esq. (via e-mail) 

Ashley M. Taylor, Esq. (via e-mail) 

Cynthia J. Warren, Esq. (via e-mail) 

Jessica Rider, Esq. (via e-mail) 

Maria Lenz, Esq. (via e-mail) 

 


